GCIFD Board Meeting Minutes – April 14, 2008


Gilbert County Island Fire District

The Gilbert County Island Fire District (GCIFD) governing board met in a properly posted open public meeting on Monday, April 14, 2008.  The meeting was held at the Roosevelt Water Conservation District offices, located at 2344 S. Higley Road, Gilbert, Arizona.

The following agenda items were considered at the meeting:

A. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. local time by board chair Sale.

B.
The board led those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance to the US Flag.

C.
Roll call for the board was conducted with Chair Sale, Clerk Biggs and Member Kalandros in attendance. 

Item 1: Executive Session pursuant to A.R.S. §38-431.03.A.3: For the purpose of receiving and considering legal advice concerning the county attorney’s independent review of the proposed intergovernmental agreement for fire protection services pursuant to A.R.S. §48-853(A)(8)(c) (GCIFD #08-n/a):
No executive session was held.

Item 2: Consideration of issues concerning the county attorney’s independent review of the proposed intergovernmental agreement for fire protection services pursuant to A.R.S. §48-853(A)(8)(c) (GCIFD #08-038):
The board, legal counsel and consultants discussed the county attorney review process and response to the Town of Gilbert’s submittal concerning the IGA negotiations. Discussion focused on commercially reasonable assumptions and the county island fire district statute. GCIFD legal counsel has prepared a draft rebuttal to submit to the county attorney, which will incorporate comments from the board and consultants. 

Discussion Only – No Action Taken.

Item 3: Consideration of issues concerning insurance services for the Gilbert County Island Fire District (GCIFD #08-039):
Consultant’s report and board discussion concerning the inability to continue current insurance coverage under the proposed IGA. Insurance coverage based upon the indemnity language in the statute and the IGA is virtually unobtainable. The discussion focused on the statute which requires the district to indemnify the service provider for all risks except gross negligence. The consultant’s will identify potential surplus lines and or alternative self insurance options if viable, along with costs and report back to the board.
Discussion Only – No Action Taken.

Item 4: Adjourn:

Motion Biggs / 2nd Kalandros: Adjourn at 7:15 p.m.; Passed Unanimously.

Minutes Approved by GCIFD: May 13, 2008
M Sale, Board Chair

C Biggs, Board Clerk

S Kalandros, Member
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